STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION





ANNUAL MEETING
 


          
 September 24, 2022


    Via Zoom


  DRAFT
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Alison Harris, Vice President at 9:14A.M.  
Roll Call-register proxies/establish quorum

Minutes of last year’s meeting  
President’s Report

Manager’s Report

Maintenance Report

Current Financial- Budget Presentation
Open Discussion from Floor

Election of Officers

One position available

One -3 year term ending 2025

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
 Alison Harris, Leah Prestwood, Kent Abernethy, Don Young.  Josh Cook joined the meeting at 9:45am.
BOARD MEMBERS NOT PRESENT
 MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter,  Jeff Erickson
ROLL CALL
Alison Harris, VP opened the meeting as Josh Cook, Pres. was not in attendance at this time.  All owners were welcomed for attending the meeting.  Hans explained how the chat function on the Zoom call will allow owners to write their comments/questions that Double H will read or call on the owner.  Fifteen (15) owners were present in person.  Three (3) owners were represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the annual meeting 2021 were presented to the owners prior to the meeting.  

· Motion:   Alison Harris moved to approve minutes as written.  Don Young 2nd.  All in favor. 
MANAGER’S REPORT

Sue thanked all owners for attending the annual meeting and apologized for the technical difficulties incurred that delayed the start of the meeting.   
· As managers their duties are answering owner concerns via email or phone call as well as working with realtors, Title companies, contractors needed for projects. 

· Contractors this year in particular have been quite difficult to get for bids as anyone trying to get roof bids knows They don’t have the support labor and couldn’t take on any new jobs. 

· Trees- we did get two bids for tree/brush removal for all the buildings. This includes some live trees that are too close to the building and will be harmful to the foundation. The board has chosen All Weather Services. This project could be done this fall or early next spring-depends on the contractors schedule. Double H will notify all owners when we do get a date.
· Stairs rebuild- need bids for this project. One bid was received for Bldg 1 stairs but extremely high. The board wants Jeff to repair what is needed to get us thru the winter. We will continue to ask contractors for bids.
· Drainage at bldgs. is a bldg. issue
· Sales this last year averaged $402,000 with the last one at bldg. 15 unit sold for $440,000.

· Dumpster free-will not be continued as voted on by the board. It was abused and cost the association more money than it’s worth.

· Storage lot- Double H will do an audit.

· Any capital improvement projects for the building must be approved by the majority of owners in the building as well as the board. Please contact Double H Mgmt when you are ready to begin a project.
· We moved our office August 1st. New office is in the Old Pilot bldg., 11th & Lincoln, door 310, upstairs suite 316b.
Maintenance   
Jeff reported:
· The lawns are finishing up. Spot weeding will be completed.

· Winterizing-turning on heat tapes in the crawl spaces-will be completed the 1st week of October.
· Bldg 1 stairs repaired in the next few days.

· Jeff’s personal life has changed and he has brought his son, Bosch into the business to help.  
· Recommended heat temperature in your unit keep at 55 during the colder months
· Jeff can be reached by any owner with any problems they may have in maintenance at 970-736-1126
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Josh Cook apologized to everyone for being late to the meeting. He told the members that the board was looking at electronic software to allow each owner to have their own portal and get invoices and pay online. Security as well as convenience to the members and Double H Mgmt are considerations. He had spoken to one company representative but there are more to explore if the owners are interested in the board pursuing this along with Double H Mgmt. In July the Colorado legislature passed a law that would legally allow fees for this service to be passed onto the owners. Payment by checks, ACH or cc would be allowed and the fees to be passed onto you, likely 3%. Josh stated the main reason for this is transparency. In the past year the board voted to discontinue the free dumpster twice a year as it has been totally abused and cost the association more than it was worth. Trash area continues to be a mess. He told the owners that they have tried many ideas over the years; cameras, locks, signage, smaller door opening to keep trash constricted but still a lot of furniture and items are dumped all the time. The board is always open to new ideas and welcome any that the owners may have. He asked everyone to please help with people if you see someone doing trash illegally dumped. Try to get a license plate. Boats and trailers etc are not allowed in the parking lots. Only two personal vehicles per unit are allowed. You must make arrangements to store these items off site. Our storage lot is first come first serve and only has 40 spaces for 90 units. Double H will be working on an audit of the lot. Trees-the board hired a contractor to remove trees/brush. Waiting for a start date.
· Motion:  Josh Cook moved to implement electronic software for individual portals of owners. Alison Harris 2nd.  No opposed. All approve.

FINANCIALS 
Hans presented the financials for 10 months as of July 31, 2022. Hans reviewed the financial statements.  There’s $538,114.00 in total current assets and receivables.  Accounts payable maintenance invoices received for mowing and storage lot deposits. The free roll off dumpster put us over Budget but recycling was under. Insurance increased due to cost of living increases. Legal issue-there was one that required a letter from the attorney on behalf of the board. Alison asked about audits. Hans explained the one company in town that has done audits for HOA’s has a conflict of interest as she owns property at SPOA. Elizabeth Dyer recommended an auditor out of Denver, Wendy Dix. Elizabeth said she was an excellent auditor. 
BUDGET
Hans presented the 2022-2023 year. Insurance had an increase due to cost of living.   Current assets in cash $569,284.00. $ 303,821.00 belongs to the buildings for their building funds. Assessments have increased by $5 per month. Budget will be included in the October billing. 
· Motion: Alison Harris moved to approve the Budget. Don Young 2nd. All approve. 
OPEN DISCUSSION from Floor
· Trees- discussion. Contractor is All Weather Services. All owners will be contacted prior to the start of the project and which trees on their property will be removed.
· Dumpster-Jennifer Andrews volunteered to put up more signage regarding illegal dumping.
· Kent suggested a camera higher in the trees so no one can get to it or coordinate with Colorado Parks & Wildlife (CPW) when they put up their wildlife camera.
· Josh reminded everyone that the dumpster area and the storage lot are not owned by STA. They’re owned by the Wittemyer family. Discussion of buying land from the Wittemyers for the dumpster area.
· Some parking lots have remodel dumpsters for quite some time. This is due to the contractors not staying on the job consistently until it’s done. They will be removed by the start of the snow season.
· Kent asked about the approval for water to lots that don’t have it now. This is an SPOA meeting discussion. It does not affect STA. Jeff explained a new waste water plant is being built and those lots that have potential of service will pay. This is separate from a tap fee. Hans stated the water district went into debt and they have the legal right to charge people.  It was suggested that the STA owners attend the SPOA meetings.
· Kent asked for a map of all of Stagecoach. He was directed to GIS Mapping at the old courthouse. 
Board of Directors Elections  
Josh spoke to all the owners about the shared responsibilities board members have. There’s one position available for 3 year term. Josh is stepping down.  Hans asked for volunteers from the ownership. The board meets via Zoom on a weekday after work.

Four owners came forward and volunteered to serve on the board.  Hans asked if there were any others to run. There were none. Election closed. He did say that if they weren’t elected today they could be called on in the future to help with the board. Each candidate was asked to say a little about themselves. All were interested in serving their community.
Brooke Donlon Building 14          23025 Schussmark Trail   Has owned for 1 year and works in IT at the hospital 
Jennifer Andrews Building 11    23055 Schussmark Trail    Has owned for 4 years and works in IT at the hospital. Jennifer also withdrew her name from the ballot. She felt there was good representation on the ballot and said she travels a lot which may not be easy to be accessible for meetings.
Melinda Maas Building 4            23195 Schussmark Trail   Has owned for 4 years and has the time to serve.
Deanna O’Mara Building 6          23120 Schussmark Trail   Has owned for 23 years and is an accountant working in HOA accounting.
Hans told all the owners that they could vote privately in the chat room of Zoom for just the Zoom host. Hans and Sue tallied the ballots. The vote was Brooke-3 votes   Melinda -3 votes   Deanna -12 votes. The newest board member is Deanna O’Mara, 
The full board is:


Alison Harris 3 yr term limit          2024


Leah Prestwood  2 yr term limit      2024


Don Young 3 yr term limit               2023


Kent Abernethy 2 yr term limit      2024


Deanna O’Mara 3yr term limit        2025
Next annual meeting is Saturday, September 23, 2023, 9am via Zoom.
Meeting adjourned 10:52am

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter
Double H Mgmt 
